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26 July 2023 
 
 
Mr Simon Wakefield 
FGP Approvals Manager 
Gladstone Area Water Board 
swakefield@gawb.qld.gov.au  
 
 
Dear Simon 
 

APC2023/004 – Change application for an SDA approval (AP2022/003) in the 
Gladstone State Development Area (SDA) 

 
Receipt of your change application for an SDA approval (AP2022/003) for a utility 
installation (Aldoga Reservoirs and ancillary infrastructure) is acknowledged. 
Your application was deemed properly made on 20 July 2023 in accordance with section 
84D of the State Development and Public Works Organisation Act 1971. 
 
As advised in correspondence dated 12 July 2023, the Coordinator-General considers 
the proposed change application for an SDA approval to be a minor change, as defined 
by the Gladstone SDA Development Scheme (May 2022).   
 
In accordance with the assessment process under the Gladstone SDA Development 
Scheme, it has been determined the referral, public consultation, and review stages will 
not apply to the change application. Your application will be processed to the decision 
stage without requiring additional information.  
 
If you require any further information, please contact Amanda Koenig, 
Principal Project Officer, Office of the Coordinator-General on (07) 3452 7575 or at 
amanda.koenig@coordinatorgeneral.qld.gov.au, who will be pleased to assist. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
David Stolz 
Assistant Coordinator-General 
Planning and Services 
(as delegate of the Coordinator-General) 
 


